## MONICA DE LA CRUZ FIFTEENTH DISTRICT, TEXAS

COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE VICE CHAIRWOMAN, SUBCOMMITTEE ON NUTRITION AND FOREIGN AGRICULTURE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON GENERAL FARM COMMODITIES, RISK MANAGEMENT, AND CREDIT

COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES
VICE CHAIRWOMAN, SUBCOMMITTEE ON
HOUSING AND INSURANCE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS



## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

3/13/2025

**OFFICES** 

1415 LONGWORTH BUILDING WASHINGTON, D.C. 20515 202.225.9901

1400 N McColl Rd Ste 103 McAllen, TX 78501 956.800.6069

> 112 N TRAVIS ST SEGUIN, TX 78155 830.463.0800

DELACRUZ.HOUSE.GOV

@RepMonicaDLC

The Honorable Kristi Noem Secretary of Homeland Security 2707 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave SE Washington, DC 20258

Dear Secretary Noem,

Congratulations on your swift confirmation. After four years of open borders and weak federal immigration enforcement, it is encouraging to finally have a Secretary of Homeland Security who is serious about putting the safety and security of Americans first.

I represent a district right on the Texas border with Mexico. With your confirmation, many of my-constituents are now breathing a sigh of relief. These communities have been terrorized over the past four years by a constant flow of drug smuggling and human trafficking.

On behalf of the 15th congressional district of Texas, I would like to extend an invitation to South Texas where you can hear from the families, farmers, and Border Patrol agents victimized by President Biden's open-border policies.

I look forward to working with you to keep South Texas and the nation safe.

Best regards,

Monica De La Cruz Member of Congress 15th District of Texas